
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

What a delightful first week back we had at Newall Green Primary! Our children thoroughly enjoyed the wintry 

weather, embracing the opportunity to play in the snow. It was wonderful to see their faces light up with excitement 

as they explored the snow-covered playground. These moments of joy and discovery are precious, reminding us of the 

simple pleasures that can make learning and school life so special. While we ensure safety is our top priority, we also 

recognise the importance of allowing children to experience and interact with their environment. Such experiences 

often lead to rich conversations and learning opportunities back in the classroom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Thank you so much to the parents and carers that attended the reading open morning last Thursday.  It was lovely to 

showcase the amazing work of our Reader Leaders and for our parents and carers to see them in action.  Our Year 6 

leaders have worked so hard to train for this very important role and so it is great to see all of their hard work pay off 

with the Year 2 children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Residential 

We would like to invite all parents / carers of those children attending the Year 6 residential, in for a parent information 

meeting on Wednesday 22nd January 2025 at 3.30pm. This meeting will take place in the 6LE classroom and will give 

you further information regarding your child’s stay and answer any queries, you may have. If you haven’t already 

completed the medical consent form on School Spider, please do so as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The wonderful School Council have been working hard on a fundraising campaign to help us improve our KS2 

playground.  They have worked incredibly hard as a group to listen to the voices of all of our pupils in order to find out 



 

what changes or improvements they would like.  As a team, they have put together their campaign aims and we have 

now set up a Crowdfunder to try and raise as many donations as we can to make our playground a more colourful and 

equipped area for our children to rest and play.  The wish list is big and our target is even bigger – we would love to 

raise £20,000 to buy a trim trail and shelter for the playground as well as more sports equipment, bins and a lick of 

paint to brighten the space up a little bit.   

The School Council are creating a video to explain what we need and the impact it will have on our school which we 

will share on the Crowdfunder next week.  They have got a number of fundraising ideas for the next few months so 

please follow our journey and any little help would be very much appreciated.   

More colour and new equipment for our playground. - a Schools crowdfunding project in Manchester by Newall Green 

Primary School 

 

NSPCC World Number Day 

To celebrate the NSPCC World Number Day on Friday 7th February we will be having a ‘MATHS ROCKS’ day in school. 

On this day, children and staff can dress up as Rockstars (linked to the Times Tables Rockstars app which we use to 

practise times tables), or as something number related. This could be something simple like pinning a number to their 

top, having Monopoly money stuck to their clothes, or coming as their favourite shape. Dress up is optional. The day 

will run as a normal school day but with an extra focus on maths activities. Year 2-6 will be having times tables 

competitions this half term and the finals will be held on this day too which proved to be very exciting and engaging 

for our children last year. I hope you can support us and help make this a memorable day for the children to show that 

Maths Rocks!! 

 

Library 

We are very proud to announce that our library is back open again after the Christmas break. Over the past 2 weeks, 

we have had over 20 pupils from KS2 volunteering, with numerous tasks, including making book bands/book banding, 

sorting the books, their shelves and so much more. We have also received a very generous donation of throws from 

St. Paul's that will be used on our bean bags for "Cosy Readers".  

 

Attendance  

Our whole school attendance this week is 92.3% which is some way off our whole school target of 96%. Please try to 

ensure your child is in school as much as possible to give them the best chance at an excellent education. To assist 

parents / carers in getting children back to school and who have been struggling trying to get a GP appointment for 

minor illness check out the Think Pharmacy First information nhs.uk/thinkpharmacyfirst. Detailed information about 

this this service has been emailed out to parents / carers or is available in the News section of our website.  

Well done to our weekly class winners: 

1RB - 95.2% 

4AG - 99.3% 

5JH - 96.8% 

 

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/more-colour-and-new-equipment-for-our-playground
https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/more-colour-and-new-equipment-for-our-playground


 

House Points 

The house point’s totals were incredibly close this week!  Congratulations to House Frank for earning a fantastic 2,968 

points this week.  They are one step closer to earning that end of half term treat! 

And finally, we kindly request that if you have any concerns or need to discuss your child's progress, please contact 

the school office to schedule a meeting. This will help ensure that our staff members can provide you with their full 

attention and support, without interrupting their start time or their important duties during the school day. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Sarah Rudd 
Executive Headteacher 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 


